The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:00 pm, on Monday June 20, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy and Trustee Robertson present The public hearing was to approve the amendment to Chapter 77 of the Village Codes:  Building Construction and Fire Prevention.  
Public Meeting.  

The Mayor opened the public meeting at 7:00 pm. Responses to our last Public Meeting on May 16, 2016 were due back by June 13, 2016.  The Mayor asked if the Clerk received any responses.  She stated that we had not.  

Trustee Pack McCarthy once again gave a quick overview of the law.  The Public Meeting was closed at 7:30 pm

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Tuesday June 20, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy, and Trustee Robertson present
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of vouchers in the amount of $56,932.22 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the May meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor.

Correspondence

· Letter from Bruce Campbell inviting the Board to participate in the Village of Cold Spring’s Independence Day Celebration on Sunday, July 3rd.  

· NYCOM Legislative Update 

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· He wished to congratulate all the local high school graduates.
· He is still getting prices for the Healy Road work to be done.  

· Speed trailers will be placed at Main St. and Peekskill road when they become available.

· A resident of Pearl St. wishes to connect to the private sewer line.  He is working with the realtor to upgrade or reinstall the septic tank.  

· Dave Maroney will be working to fix the flashing on the building.  

· Our attorney has proposed a settlement of the issue on Billy’s Way.  We’re looking into it.
· The Legislature has approved the lease for the fire house building.  It will now go to the County Executive for signature.  Not sure when that will be.    If we don’t hear from them by July 18th, then we’ll need to come up with another plan.  
Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· The Yield sign has been put in the street and does seem to be slowing down traffic.  

· Residents Mary Rice and Pam Gunther will be updating the four panels in the Kiosk, in the Village Green, with new photos and information.  

· Marc’s Landscaping will be meeting with Mary Rice to clean out the overgrowth in the Village Green on June 27th.
Trustee Robertson reported that: 
· He will talk to neighbors of the Fish and Fur Club regarding trash and bins being placed against the building.  
· The fire house needs an inspection.  The back stairs are old and wooden.  

Old Business:

There was not Old Business
New Business

Revision to schedule of fees for sub-division, ZBA and building department

The Board tabled the discussion of the new schedule of fees to a workshop meeting on June 27th.  This will give them time to go over them and look at different municipalities.    
Planner for Sub-Division Review
The Board approved Ron Gainer as the Planner to review the sub-division plans for the Planning Board.  
Jason Angell, re: Community Choice Aggregation

Mr. Angell works with the Renewable Highland to increase renewable energy,  Community Choice Aggregation works by having a municipality contract with an electric provider to get better prices for the residents.  Mr. Angell is asking municipalities if they are interested in passing a resolution to appoint a representative to the working group.  If we are interested, he will send more information.  Trustee Pack McCarthy asked if he could send us a one-page information page that we could post on our website.  He stated he would send that.  
Reappoint Planning and Zoning Board Members

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, Peggy Clements was reappointed to the Zoning Board and Sue Branagen was reappointed to the Planning Board.  The Board also appointed Judy Meyer to the Zoning Board.  

Amendment to Chapter 77 of the Village Codes:  Building Construction and Fire Prevention.  

WHEREAS, a proposed Local Law #1-2016 entitled

Administration and Enforcement of the New York 
State Uniform Fire Prevention and Building Code

was duly proposed by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville; and


WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees duly directed that a Public Hearing be held with respect to the proposed amendment to the Local law of the Village of Nelsonville; and,


WHEREAS, a short-form environment assessment form was duly prepared and the Village Board determined that the proposed amendment to the Zoning Law was a Type II Action and would not have a significant affect on the environment; and, 


WHEREAS, a copy of the proposed amendment was duly delivered to the Putnam County Planning Department pursuant to General Municipal Law Section 239m at least 35 days before said Public Hearing; and,


WHEREAS, the Putnam County Planning Department has made no objection to the provisions of the proposed zoning amendment; and,


WHEREAS, a notice of Public Hearing and text of the proposed amendment was duly published in the Putnam County News and Recorder on May 4, 2016; and,



WHEREAS, the said proposed Local Law was delivered to all members of the Village Board of Trustees at least ten (10) days prior to the date hereof; and,


WHEREAS, a Public Hearing was duly held before the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville on May 16, 2016 and June 20, 2016; and,


WHEREAS, there were no comments from the public; and,


WHEREAS, said Public Hearing was duly concluded.  A motion was made by Trustee Pack McCarthy and seconded by Trustee Robertson on June 20, 2016 as follows:

That the Local Law #1 for the year 2016, a copy of which is annexed hereto, be adopted by the Village Board of the Village of Nelsonville; and


WHEREAS, the said motion was approved by a vote of three in favor, none opposed, by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville.

Mayor Corless


yes

Trustee Pack McCarthy

yes

Trustee Robertson


yes


NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED,  that Local Law #1 of the year 2016, a copy of which is annexed hereto, be and hereby is enacted and shall take effect upon filing with the Secretary of State.

Open to the Floor
Mr. William Duncan asked about a tree that the State planted by his property at 328 Main Street.  The tree is dying and he would like to know whose responsibility it is.  He sent pictures.  The Mayor stated that he’s sure it’s in the DOT’s Right-of-Way.    We may need to hound them to get them to take care of it.  We’ll look into it.  The Mayor also asked the Clerk to notify the DOT regarding the brush from Peekskill Road to Billy’s Way on the east side of 301.  It needs to be trimmed.  
Gloria Van Tassel stated that over by 41 Secor Street, the bushes have been left to overgrow. She’s been told it’s to slow traffic, but now there are red cones there and she doesn’t know who put them or why.  The Mayor asked that maybe it was put there when they were doing construction on the building.  He will look into it.
Mary Rice would like to have Secor Street as a one-way street. She asked if they would consider this.  The Mayor stated he would look if there are any downfalls to that.  
Mrs. Van Tassel asked if the white lines in front of her house could be painted black now that it’s ok to park there.   The police still think is illegal to park there. 
Mrs. Rice asked about markers in the parking lot by the Masonic Temple.  She could not see where their property line was.  She believes that the cones that are put out on weekends are over their property line.  She would like to see a survey.  
Mrs. Rice asked about the sidewalk work on Healy Road.  The Mayor stated that there are no sidewalks on Healy and the work that will be done will be putting catch basins and a pipe connecting them so we can get rid of a deep swale and make that road wider.  The sidewalks are 150’ to 200’ of sidewalks in the Village.  

Mr. Maroney asked if anything could be done about stopping the big trucks from applying their J brakes within the Village.  He has seen signs in other municipalities.  The Mayor stated that he would touch base with the DOT, but doesn’t know if they would allow the Village to make a regulation on their road.  He would like a crosswalk by Fishkill Road, but the Mayor stated that the DOT wants a curb on both sides to put a crosswalk.  
Trustee Pack McCarthy asked if anyone from the Board ever sat on the Putnam County Traffic Committee.  These types of issues are brought up and might be helpful if someone attended.  She will speak to Nancy Montgomery about it. 

Trustee Robertson asked the Mayor if there was any advantage to having a Traffic Flow Analysis done.  The Mayor stated he wasn’t sure the DOT would do one. They don’t perform one without a reason; it’s usually done in conjunction with a project.  

There being no further business, upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42 pm.  
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

